
Congress of the United States 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

November 16, 2020 

 

The Honorable Mike Quigley    The Honorable John Kennedy  

Chairman      Chairman    

House Committee on Appropriations     Senate Committee on Appropriations    

Subcommittee on Financial Services   Subcommittee on Financial Services     

  and General Government        and General Government   

   

The Honorable Steve Womack   The Honorable Christopher Coons 

Ranking Member     Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations     Senate Committee on Appropriations    

Subcommittee on Financial Services                 Subcommittee on Financial Services     

  and General Government        and General Government   

 

Dear Chairmen Quigley and Kennedy and Ranking Members Womack and Coons: 

 

We write in support of the District of Columbia’s request for $118.3 million for the 

federally funded emergency planning and security fund (EPSF) in the final FY 21 District of 

Columbia Appropriations bill.  This request is particularly urgent because of the increased fiscal 

pressure on the District during the coronavirus health and economic crisis.  If the District does 

not receive this funding, Congress would be putting the District in the untenable position of 

either not providing support for activities related to the federal presence or having to continue 

precariously to divert its local funds from local activities to activities related to the federal 

presence. 

 

The EPSF pays for the unique public safety and security costs the District incurs as the 

nation’s capital.  The committee report accompanying the House’s FY 21 D.C. Appropriations 

bill stated, “As the seat of the national government, the District of Columbia has a unique and 

significant responsibility for protecting the property and personnel of the Federal government.  

The Federal Payment for Emergency Planning and Security Costs helps address the impact of the 

Federal presence on public safety in the District of Columbia.”  The EPSF is designed to cover 

the District’s costs upfront so D.C. does not need to first expend local funds and then seek an 

appropriation to be reimbursed for such costs after the fact. 

 

We appreciate that Congress provided $18 million for the EPSF in the FY 20 D.C. 

Appropriations bill and $5 million in FY 20 EPSF supplemental funding in the CARES Act.  

However, primarily due to the protests in the wake of the George Floyd killing and the lack of 

any EPSF carryover funds, the EPSF had a $43 million deficit in FY 20.  The bill must reimburse 

the District for these funds. 

 

In addition, the District is requesting $21.9 million for the 2021 inauguration.  The 

District is also requesting $53.4 million for non-inauguration FY 21 EPSF costs. 
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We would appreciate your addressing this matter of critical importance to the federal 

government and the finances of the nation’s capital.  It is important that the EPSF have sufficient 

funds so that the District can provide appropriate and necessary support for federal activities. 

 

Sincerely, 

    
Congresswoman Eleanor Holmes Norton   Senator Chris Van Hollen 

 


